
EUROPEAN LE MANS SERIES
4 Hours of Imola

1st - 6th July 2025

Decision no. 1

The Stewards received a request from the Competitor #27 NIELSEN RACING to get an extra briefing for the driver Sergio
SETTE CAMARA.

N° / Driver: 27 / Sergio SETTE CAMARA

Competitor: NIELSEN RACING

Session: Before Briefing

Fact: Allegedly the driver Sergio SETTE CAMARA will not be able to take part in the mandatory Drivers'
Briefing due to contractual arrangements with another series.

Offence: Alleged breach of Art. 9.2.1 of ELMS Sporting Regulations.

Decision: No further action.

The Stewards accepted this request and take no further action. The driver Sergio SETTE CAMARA is
granted a separate Briefing with the Race Director on Friday 4th July. The time will be set by the
Race Director.

Reason: The Competitor submitted a letter which proved that the driver Sergio SETTE CAMARA could not
attend the mandatory Drivers' Briefing.

The Stewards considered the request and decided to take no further action.

The Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in accordance with
Art.15 of the FIA International Sporting Code, within the applicable time limits.

From: The Stewards

To: NIELSEN RACING

Date: 3 July 2025

Time: 15:48

Peter Roberts
Chairman of the Panel

Palle Christiansen
International Steward

Valerio Brizzolari
National Steward
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